
 
 

RECREATION CENTERS OF SUN CITY, INC. 
Bowling Committee 
November 4, 2021 

 
The meeting was called to order by Chair Sue Wilson at 9:00am in the Lakeview Board Room.   
 
PRESENT:  Chair Sue Wilson, Co-Chair Darla Akins and Committee Members Bruce Lamb, 
Jim Powell, Sharon McCauley, Roger Beebe, Ron Shasteen, Darrel Larson, Stella Van Ness, 
Don Meyer 
 
RCSC STAFF:  RCSC Retiring Director of Bowling Randy Johnson, RCSC Director of 
Bowling Mike Dirmyer 
 
GUESTS: RCSC Board Candidates Kat Fimmel, Allan Lenefsky 
 
APPROVAL OF PRIOR MEETING SUMMARY:  The Summary from the October 7, 2021  
meeting was approved as presented. 
 
Mike Dirmyer , RCSC Director of Bowling:  The October No-Tap tournament at Lakeview 
lanes was a huge success.  There were 81 bowlers and the feedback was positive.  Due to other 
tournaments and the holidays coming up we are planning for our next event sometime in Janu-
ary.  The Valley of the Sun tournament, run by Metro Phoenix USBC, went well.  We had one 
300 game and two 800 series bowled this past weekend.  Upcoming events November 6th is the 
SCBA No-Tap Doubles Tournament at Lakeview Lanes.  November 7th is the USBC State Sen-
ior Masters and Queens at Lakeview Lanes.  December 4th and 5th is the 2nd Annual Bowling 
Belles Senior Classic Tournament at Bell Lanes. 
 
Bruce Lamb USBC League Director:  Bruce reported that BVL is conducted in the month of 
November in the state of Arizona and our bowlers are invited to the large bowling tournament 
being held at Johnson Lanes in Sun City West on November 20th.  Over the past decade, Ari-
zona has been a leader in donations raised for the event.  We intend to keep this event as a 
means for monies needed for our Veterans in Arizona. 
 
Roger Beebe, Sun City Bowling Association President: Roger reported that No-Tap Doubles 
is being held at Lakeview Lanes on November 6th.  Entries have been received and it is antici-
pated to be a large event.  The annual meeting will be held on November 10th in social hall #1 
at the Bell center.  Sun City Hall of Fame inductees will be honored in February 2022 with the 
location and time being announced in December. 
 
Old Business: Discussion was had concerning updates needed at both Bell and Lakeview 
Lanes restrooms.   The committee would like to see this done in April 2022. 
 
New Business:  The committee asked Director of Bowling Mike Dirmyer if a small table could 
be installed on the score stations for writing league scores.   Mike is working on this request.  
The committee also noted a continuing problem with powders being used and brought into the 
bowling alleys for use even though it is prohibited. 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Next meeting:  Thursday, December 2, 2021 at 9:00am - Lakeview Board Room. 
 
Adjournment:  The meeting adjourned at 9:45am. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
 
 
Darrel Larson, Secretary 


